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Elizabeth Borne continues her political consultations. The Prime Minister receives this evening 
the leader of La France Insoumise, Mathilde Panot. She will then meet with the leader of the 
elected representatives of the Rassemblement National, Marine le Pen. And it is at the end of 
these consultations in the hours to come that Elisabeth Borne will decide whether or not she 
will submit her government to the Assembly's vote of confidence next week. For the moment, 
she assures that nothing has been decided so far. 
 
And meanwhile, Elisabeth Borne went to the headquarters of Family Planning today, alongside 
the Minister Delegate in charge of Gender Equality, Isabelle Rome. The Head of Government 
reiterated her support for the initiative of the majority to file a bill to constitutionally protect 
the right to abortion. 
 
Gérald Darmanin is expected this evening in the Pyrénées Orientales. The Minister of the 
Interior comes to meet with firefighters who are still fighting the flames. Nearly 1100 hectares 
went up in smoke between Salses-le-Château and Opoul-Périlloss. The fire is still active. The 
main objective of the Catalan firefighters is to contain the fire before the wind changes 
directions. 
 
And it is time for the verdict at the trial of the attacks of November 13. The special circuit court 
of Paris will communicate its decision this evening. 20 defendants are being judged, of which 14 
were present. The national anti-terrorist prosecutor's office requested life imprisonment with 
security periods for four of them, as well as irreducible life imprisonment for Salah Abdeslam, 
the only surviving member of the commandos. 
 
The ultra-right activist Loïk Le Priol was sentenced to two years in prison this afternoon. He was 
judged for the violent attack in a meeting of a former friend in October 2015. Loick Priol is also 
accused of the murder of the rugby player Federico Martin Aramburu. 
 
And to finish, we know the opening dates of the new phase of ticket sales for the World Cup. 
The FIFA announced that from July 5 and until August 16, tickets will be sold on a first come, 
first served basis. 


